Mardon, Sarah ( Licensina]

From: Penn, Kate (Env Health)

Sent: 02 May 2019 10:58

To: tim.hayden@clarkewillmott.com

Subject: Premises licence application Holmewood Hall, Holme, Peterborough
Dear Tim

| am one of the EHO's at Huntingdonshire District Council and | have been consulted on the
premises licence application for Holmewood Hall, Holme, Peterborough.

| have concemns over the potential for noise nuisance in relation to indoor live and recorded music
events as there are residentlal properties close to Holmewood Hall, the nearest being 80m

away. As the application stands, an indoor music event could occur every day of the year until
1am.

| am therefore considering recommendation of the following conditions and would welcome your
comments and whether the applicant would be agreeable fo these conditions:

» All windows and doors to be kept closed during any performance of live or recorded music
inside the premises.

e The applicant will fit and operate a noise limiting device set to ensure compliance with the
limit described below. The noise limiter will be permanently wired into designated power
sockets used to provide the sole power source to any amplification equipment during any
live, recorded or karaoke performance.

o Music Noise Levels (MNL) from any performance, expressed as an L(ajeq, 1min, shall not
exceed the representative Liaxo level without entertainment noise (WEN). MNL expressed
as an Lay1o will not exceed the Layxe (WEN) in any 1/3 octave band between 40 and
160Hz. Measurements shall be made 1m from the fagade of noise-sensitive premises,

¢ For events continuing after 23:00, the music noise should not be audible within noise
sensitive premises with windows open in a typical manner for ventilation.

Kind regards
Kate

Kate Penn MCIEH CEnvH
Environmental Health Officer
Huntingdonshire District Council

T: 01480 388 362 or 07810 637575

E: kate.penn@huntingdonshire.qov.uk




